Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 18, 2008
1:00-2:43 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department; Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum; Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1; Nursing 3); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for February 4, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Lynne – The MSN Hybrid program received WASC approval for Fall, 2008.
· George – The department received the ABET accreditation report. It was a very positive report. 
· Dave P.  – The department received final approval for a blended program of a B.A. in Biology and a single subject credential. 
· Roberto – University Advancement has decided to count software gifts internally for the college.
· Lory – Natural Phenomena write-ups are due no later than March 1st. Nominations for the annual faculty awards in teaching, service and professional development will be requested at the next Chair’s meeting. Lory will email the past recipients to the Chairs. Lory is working on the Commencement script and has requested that departments forward any highlights that wish to have included.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Hosting a Chinese delegation from Xian Physical Education University February 21-22– The University President, Director of Sport Science Research and the Director of International Studies will be coming to visit.
· USDA Fellowship Program – There is a summer opportunity for faculty to become aware of what the USDA and other similar programs do to secure grants. 
· FERP application deadline – The deadline to FERP is March 17th.
· Internship MOU examples – The Dean requested that if any departments have an internship MOU to please forward it to him to use as an example.
· STEM grant focus group/participants – The Dean inquired if there is any other faculty or departments interested in securing a new STEM grant in addition to Biology, Chemistry, and Computer Science & Engineering.
· Science Illustrated Magazine – There is a new magazine that is directed at 73,000 high school science classrooms. The Dean asked if there is any interest in buying advertisement space in the magazine to attract students.
· Hoichi Scholarship – There is still scholarship money available to those students who need temporary assistance. The Chairs should contact the Dean if they know of any students in temporary financial need.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Spring – Priority II registration ends tomorrow and John should have enrollment data by the end of the week.
b. Summer – The schedule has gone to print.
c. Fall – The first week of schedule building is complete. There is one more week for departments to use the classrooms allocated to them.  
2.
Change in majors and FTES – (see attachment) The Dean discussed the numbers as an FYI for interested Chairs.
3.
Third Department Move: PS renovation – (see attachments) The Dean went over the room allocations for the final move. If there are any discrepancies, or concerns, please contact the Dean to discuss. The move should occur in mid to late July, 2008.
4.
Payroll Issues – (see attachment) Lory went over new payroll guidelines to ensure that all time sheets are submitted and accounted for in a timely manner. Unless the Chair specifies otherwise, each department secretary will be the designee for their department and deal directly with Tabitha in the college office regarding time sheets in their areas.
5.
Training for serving on staff recruiting committees – (see attachment) Lory informed the Chairs that any Chair, faculty or staff that plan to participate in staff recruiting for their departments need to sign up for training in order to access and review the applications online and participate in the evaluation process. 

7.
Outstanding Undergraduates and Graduates – Lory handed out listings by department of those undergraduates and graduates that are eligible to participate in the June Commencement. She requested that each department select an outstanding Undergraduate and Graduate (if applicable) and submit the names to her by March 17th.
8.
Transfer Day Plans – Transfer Day is Saturday, February 23rd and the Dean passed around a sign up sheet for each department to list a representative who will be attending. 

9.
Possible GE Course – The Dean made the following suggestions for additional GE course offerings or perhaps an interdisciplinary major. He asked the chairs to discuss the suggestions with their faculty and report back to him at the next meeting.  

a.
Sustaining the Environment


b.
Technology Literacy
10.
Budget Issues  

a.
No change in campus guidance –The latest word is that we may know more in March after the University Presidents have met with the Board of trustees, otherwise information will be released with the May revise.

b.
Engineering Deans indicated a 7-10% budget reduction – The Dean attended a meeting last week in which the Engineering Deans from other campuses were planning for a 7-10% reduction. 

c.
Augmentation for additional classes – The Dean handed out an attachment indicating the amounts that Helen will transfer to the departments that added additional classes in the winter to make target.

d.
Status of Budgeting for 2007-08 – Helen handed out the Part Time budget to each Chair. She will contact the Chairs to meet with them regarding their budgets. She will be transferring the money this week.
7. Construction 
a.
BI Building – The deadline to respond to items on the punch list that have not been completed or completed correctly is February 22nd. Let John know prior to the deadline of any items that still need attention. 

PS Building – There will be a walk-through on February 26th at 3pm. Meet at the Dean’s office (BI-107) if you wish to go. It has been decided that the mixing valves in the emergency showers will be removed in the PS Building. 
b. Observatory – A finalized report on a leech pit has been approved and received. They are still working on the grading and utilities.
c. New Nursing Building – Meetings are being set up for A/V and telecommunications. 

